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May 4th, 2016 
 
 

New York City Hospitality Alliance 
 

Comments on the 
 

Int. No. 891 - In relation to notifying a business when the city has received a 
complaint about its operation. 
 
The New York City Hospitality Alliance is a not-for-profit membership association 
representing thousands of restaurants and nightlife establishments throughout the five 
boroughs. Int. No. 891 - In relation to notifying a business when the city has received a 
complaint about its operation, while well intentioned, will impact our members 
and therefore we submit the following comments: 
 

• 311 complaints transmitted to a business should contain certain descriptive 
information about the complainant. This information will allow a business to take 
corrective action and eliminate the alleged problem. For example, a bar business 
should be told if a noise complaint is made by a resident who lives upstairs, 
across the street, or a passerby.  If an upstairs neighbor due to loud music files 
the noise complaint then the bar can take sound proofing measures.  Without 
being provided such descriptive information about the complainant, it may 
be impossible for a business to address the complaint.  

 
• 311 complaints transmitted to the business owners should specify if there are 

multiple different people complaining or if a single person is complaining multiple 
times. There may be five calls to 311 for example, but there is a big difference 
between one person calling five times vs. five people calling. 

 
• Whenever possible, 311 complaints should be transmitted to the business in real 

time (not “within 72 hours”) so it has the opportunity to address the complaint 
while it exists.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Andrew Rigie      Robert Bookman 
Executive Director      Counsel 
NYC Hospitality Alliance      NYC Hospitality Alliance 
arigie@theNYCalliance.org    rbookman@pandblegal.com 
 








